

Lincoln Quilters Guild Announcements

Lincoln Quilters Guild Membership Survey

DUE DATE: April 22, 2022

As a follow-up to our meeting on March 14th, we have included a link below for a membership survey. We have wonderful Guild members with many great ideas. We also have a tradition of funding our programs and activities with a quilt show every other year, plus quilt raffles or fundraisers like the 2021 silent auction. Because of that, the Guild is in very good financial health as referenced in the Treasurer's report in Plain Print, even with the pandemic.

We are constantly looking for another important resource that is even harder to come by - Members willing and able to take responsibility for roles or projects. We know that many of you have volunteered during your years in the Guild and that there are many reasons why someone may not be able or willing to volunteer now. However, we always need members to serve on the Board, chair committees, and organize small and large events.

The Board is imagining new possibilities for the Guild while honoring its traditions, and we need your input. Your completion of the survey will provide input to the Board for new activities and to the Finance Committee as they prepare the budget for 2023/2024.

Click on this link and you will be taken directly to the survey which includes:

- 20 questions set up in the categories of Volunteering, Finances, Programs
 & Classes, Dues
- Rating categories from Strongly Agree to Strongly Disagree and everything in-between
- Comments section for each category so that you can express your views, and
- An overall comments section for your final thoughts.

Please complete your survey by April 22, 2022

The board will review the survey results early May & present a summary to the membership.

Thanks for your time and input!

April Speaker and Workshop

Kathi Eubanks will be joining us for a lecture that will encourage members to enter their quilts in shows, and the quality of those quilts should be improved when members apply their new-found knowledge.

There is still time to <u>register for Kathi's</u> <u>class</u> on Tuesday.



Raffle Quilt: Nebraska State Quilt Guild & Millie Fauquet's Best in Show

We will be selling raffle tickets for \$2 / each for two quilts at the April meeting: Nebraska State Quilt Guild, to be raffled in July and Millie Fauquet's "best in show", to be raffled at June Guild meeting.

Volunteers Needed:

Silent Auction: We are planning to have another silent auction in the October time frame. However, we cannot move ahead with our plans and venue unless we get more volunteers. If you want more information or are interested in volunteering please contact Connie Soucie.

50th Anniversary Celebration – 2023: We are also seeking volunteers to help with the 50th celebration in 2023. Our goal is to start planning now so that an accurate budget can be prepared for the festivities. If interested contact Lisa Burham.

Isles Sale:

Our proceeds for the Isles sale netted \$560. It was a great day and we met so many nice people. Thanks to those who helped with their donations, set up, selling, and taking down.

Information table:

Be sure to check the information table as new items have arrived.







Copyright © 2022 Lincoln Quilters Guild, All rights reserved.

Our website is:

http://lincolnquiltersguild.org

Want to change how you receive these emails?
You can <u>update your preferences</u> or <u>unsubscribe from this list</u>

